Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
July 20, 2015
Attendees:  Dr. Michael Galyean, Ann Ulmer, Norman Martin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Mike Orth, Dr. Charles Klein, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet.
1. Minutes from the June 15, 2015 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

2. Dr. Galyean gave an update on the agenda for the Faculty Retreat that will be held August 21st at the McKenzie-Merket Alumni Center, beginning at 1:00 p.m.  The retreat will begin with a short presentation by President Nellis.  The topic of the retreat will be to revisit the three research areas that were identified in 2011 to be our main focal points for developing additional strategic research areas (International Development, Sustainable Land and Water Use, and Animal Health, Nutrition, and Welfare).  We will have reports on what has been accomplished in those areas, what has changed, and where we need to go from here.  Faculty will also be given the opportunity to visit with each other in brief, one-on-one sessions about research in the college.
3.  The CASNR Advisory Board will meet the morning of the Faculty Retreat with the Administrative Council.  Dr. Galyean would like for each of the department chairs to present their vision for the future of their department to the Advisory Board.  Dr. Galyean asked the chairs to prepare handouts to go along with their presentations.  Each presentation should be no more than 15 minutes in length.
Other

Dr. Orth reported that the University Therapeutic Riding Center has received funding from the CH Foundation, and that along with some additional funding will allow them to make some upgrades to restrooms and possibly expand the facilities.  Janet Mitchell has also been working diligently with the Hippotherapy Program, and they are close to getting the program approved to be able to receive Medicaid payments.  He also noted that the San Antonio Livestock Exposition (SALE) has approved approximately $200,000 in funding for AFS programs.

Dr. Galyean announced CASNR has received a donation of $1,000,000 from a very generous donor to be used in infrastructure upgrades.  If this donation qualifies for TRIP match funding, we should have more flexibility on how to spend those dollars, but the gift funds must be used in research-related projects.  His request for additional funding in the amount of $500,000 for building upgrades (HEAF funds) has also been approved by Administration.  He hopes to receive at least that amount for an additional 4 years, as so many of our buildings need work as well as ADA upgrades.

Dr. Galyean has visited with President Nellis regarding an opportunity for Dr. Sonny Ramaswamy, Director of the National Institute of Food and Agriculture (NIFA), to visit campus this fall.  We are looking at some venues to give him an opportunity to speak on research programs at non-land grant universities.  This would also be a good opportunity to invite constituents from other universities that we have visited with recently regarding potential research collaboration projects.

Dr. Hequet reported that the new soil physics faculty member, Dr. Sanjit Deb, arrived on July 1st and is busy getting settled in.  The Bayer CropScience Chair candidate, Dr. Benildo de los Reyes, has accepted and will begin his new position in January.  He also noted that the targeted completion date for the new Bayer Plant Science addition is now September 20th.  The Viticulture and Enology Program recently received $365,000 in state appropriations.  PSS is looking good for fall enrollment, with an increase in both graduates and undergraduates compared with last year’s enrollment records at this time.
Dr. Hequet also noted that in order to find out who has completed the safety compliance tests, someone has to manually go into the system and look up each person.  There are no reports that can be generated to identify who has completed on-line safety training.  Issues with part-time employees also continue to be a problem, with Texas Tech only allowing part-time summer help to work 20 hours per week.  Other companies and universities are allowing 30 hours per week, and he is afraid this will cause workers to seek employment elsewhere next year.  PSS recently completed two successful field days.  Dr. Chuck West (TeCSIS) and the TAWC held a Forage and Livestock Field Day, and Dr. Joey Young was in charge of the Turfgrass Field Day.

Dr. Johnson reported AAEC is up about 15 to 20 graduate students so far for the fall semester, and numbers are also up for undergraduates.  An offer has been made to a candidate for the agribusiness position, and if the offer is accepted, the new faculty member will begin in January.  Dr. Jaime Malaga recently returned from Seville, Spain where he taught two successful summer courses at the Texas Tech Center there.

Dr. Klein indicated work on the Pavilion will begin shortly to fix the floor.  They are hoping to have this completed by the second week of school.  Dr. Klein just returned from Seville, Spain where he was looking into the possibility of setting up some study-abroad classes there.  He thinks that because an LA class has been approved to satisfy a “creative arts” requirement, this will be a good opportunity to introduce and recruit new students into the program.
Dr. Klein also reported that he has recently become a grandfather!  The proud new grandfather had some very cute photos that he was so pleased to share with everyone.  (Congratulations, Dr. Klein!)
Dr. Orth announced that the part-time ranch horse team coaching position has been filled.  Chance O’Neal will lead the team this upcoming year.  AFS still has a companion animal faculty position to fill, and they hope to bring in a candidate soon.  Dr. Orth also reported that Dr. Chance Brooks will be the new Associate Chair for Animal and Food Sciences.
Dr. Fraze noted that the Doc@Distance program will have the largest cohort in the program’s history this year, with 19 students beginning this fall.  AEC’s undergraduate numbers also are looking good for the fall semester, and their scholarship funds are in good shape.  He reported that the women’s restroom in the Agricultural Education and Communications Building will finally be getting a facelift soon.
Dr. Wallace reported that Dr. Verble has returned from her maternity leave, Dr. Kahl will be extending her (maternity) leave, and Dr. Portillo’s wife and new son are doing well.  The NRM family continues to grow, as Dr. Pease is expecting in January.

Dr. Wallace also reported that NRM will have eight new graduate students.  He is also in the process of obtaining MOU’s with three additional schools in conjunction with their conservation law enforcement program.  He indicated Dr. Griffis-Kyle will be taking over departmental leadership of the Professional Science Masters program.  The department’s scholarships are doing well, and the Pendleton scholarship is now on-line to accept applications.  Students must be majoring in Range Management to apply.  Dr. Wallace also reported that like PSS, they are having problems with summer workers associated with Texas Tech’s limit of 20 hours per week for part-time employees.  On Friday, Dr. Trish Patrick will be on campus to visit with departmental faculty about moving her informal science education position from the College of Education to NRM.
Ann Ulmer reminded everyone that the non-land grant capacity building proposals were due July 20th.  She knew of five proposals that will be submitted.  We (Texas Tech University) are allowed to receive two leads, but there is no limit on how many we can partner on.
Norman Martin reported that NRM launched their website on the new platform last week, and it is up and running.  Our college website has been put on the back burner as a result of issues related to migrating our large database.  Kris Allen will work on what she can in the meantime.  Our Google-embedded international map page of international activities also has been updated.
Dr. Wallace noted Dr. Kerry Griffis-Kyle has been trying to add “closed-captioning (CC)” to on-line videos as requested by the university, but that she has run into a problem with the speed of current internet lines in the building.  Upgraded Ethernet lines will be needed to continue this process.

Dr. Galyean announced the Board of Regents (BOR) will be considering a differential tuition plan, and we had the opportunity to get in on the first phase of this.  The Whitacre College of Engineering, Rawls College of Business Administration, and CASNR will be the first colleges to launch this tuition program if it is approved by the BOR.

